Oakwoods Homeowners Association of Bloomington, Inc. (OHA) 

 Board of Director’s Meeting Minutes
Meeting Date:  2-19-09

Meeting Time: 6:00 p.m.
Held at: 7 Scenic


ITEM #1:  
Call to Order 

ITEM #2:
Roll Call


Attendees:
Board Members:
Paul Baker, Hope Chubb, Nichole Britnell, Terry Jackson, Kerri Neill
Other Members:
Sharon Baker, April Jackson
Absent:  
Board Members:
Connie Lucki


ITEM #3:
Appointments - none
ITEM #4:  
Consent Agenda
All items under the consent agenda are considered to be routine in nature and will be enacted by one motion.  There will be no separate discussion of these items unless a director or citizen so requests, in which event, the item will be removed from the Consent Agenda and considered on the Regular Agenda, which is another item.  The board of directors, through work sessions, email correspondence and/or other means of communication, ha been made aware of all pertinent information regarding items appearing on the consent agenda prior to the Directors Board Meeting.  

A. Board of Directors Minutes of January, 2009 (Recommend that the reading of the minutes of the above mentioned meeting be dispensed with and the minutes approved as printed.))
Resolution:
Hope motioned, Terry seconded.  All in attendance voted yes.
ITEM #5:  
Committee Reports
A. Finance Committee: Report made by Terry Jackson
OHA Statement balances as of November 20th: 
· Money Fund:  $29.82
· Accrued interest on bonds/CDs:  $430.63
· Money Market:  $78,659.06
· Certificates of Deposit:  $28,000.00
A $6,718.22 CD matured in February.  The board needs to decide whether to put this money in the road fund or put it in an expense account.  If we put it into a savings account it will be safe, and if we put it into an expense account, we can have it available for our budget.  The money is intended to be used for resurfacing roads as planned.  Hope made a motion to put the road account.  Nichole seconded and all in attendance voted yes.

There are still homes which are delinquent in their dues.  There was a concern raised that area realtors know who to contact for OHA dues release letters when properties are sold.  Kerri contacted B/N realtors.  They asked us to notify realtors of each property if there is a lien on the home.  Jean Cleary was contacted.  Kerri will keep notifying us of homes for sale.  Terry will check for liens on those properties and report to Kerri.  Kerri will then contact realtors.
B. Road Committee Report – Report made by Paul Baker
We have received bids for the resurfacing of Woodhavens.  At this time, the prices are too high so we will re-negotiate the prices.  Hope and Paul will contact McLean County Asphalt to re-negotiate as their prices were lowest and they indicated a willingness to negotiate.

Paul will contact Jim Karch at the city of Bloomington to discuss options for purchasing supplies and contracting labor through the city.  
Paul will visit with Jeff Kohl on February 20th.  In the future, Jeff will be doing a complete appraisal of our roads based on the paser scale.  Paul wants to make sure we will be able to walk along in order to take notes and have further insight into the condition of our roads.  Paul will then use the information when writing the road plan.  We hope to learn at least three things from this analysis:  Which roads need to be resurfaced?








      What treatments are needed?

How should we go about maintaining roads after resurfacing?

Paul will then meet with Mclean County Asphalt and other companies with our complete road plan.  He would like to find out if they are interested in working with us long term to fix and maintain our roads in a sustainable way.
C. Welcome Committee Report – Report made by Kerri Neill
There are 7 homes currently for sale.
There are 2 homes that have sold and are awaiting visits from the welcoming committee.
There is 1 rental family who needs to be welcomed.
D. Block Captain Report – Report made by Hope Chubb

Four block captains have resigned.  Hope has found replacements for three of them.  Some block captains have not been picking up newsletters leaving board members to deliver them.  We need to think about our options for block captains.  One option would be to use captains only for emergency’s and mail the newsletters.  We could send a final notice with the option of signing up for email and then go to email newsletters only.  We will continue discussing this situation at a later meeting.
E. Neighborhood Watch Report—Report made by Hope Chubb
The park has been vandalized again.  The tic-tac-toe board has a section missing.  This poses a safety hazard with the possibility of kids falling through the space.  Paul will go to the park to address the situation for the short term.
ITEM #6:  Assignment Reports – 
None
ITEM #7:
Regular Agenda

A. Vacant Board Member Position
The individuals contacted were not interested in the position at this time.  There is still one vacant position that needs to be filled.

B. Neighborhood Conversations
As a board we would like to talk with residents of the neighborhood about the future of Oakwoods.  The road and budget systems that are currently in place are designed to struggle.  We wanted to inform people of the problem and hear what our neighbors have to say.  Information obtained at these meetings will be used when setting the agenda for the April 30th neighborhood meeting.  These meetings will take place on March 16, 17, 18, 31 and April 2, 6, 8.  We will deliver an invitation to all residents asking to rsvp to the meeting of their choice. 

C. Icing and Salting of streets
Paul will contact Jim Karch with the city to ask them to give attention to all roads.  He will work on a plan B.
D. Drainage issues
Hope received a call from a resident who is having drainage issues on his property.  His neighbor’s line is draining into his backyard.  He would like to install a drainage curtain and wanted the board’s permission to do so.  Hope asked him to work with the city first and then we will address the situation.  We will not authorize without full clearance from the city.  Paul will follow up with the neighbors involved.
E. May 4th Meeting
The board will hold a special meeting to determine whether or not to raise dues.  We will send out the May newsletter immediately after our vote to inform residents if there is a change.  We want time to consider all the information and comments we will receive between now and the April 30th meeting.
F. Spring Garage Sales
The Spring sale is set for May 16th.  April will place an ad in the Pantagraph.  More information to come.
G. Lot enforcement

Kerry will take over the enforcement of the boat lot and trailer parking.  She will report to Nichole.

H. Mowing Bids

April will begin collecting bids for mowing of out-lots.

I. Selling of Out-lots

Paul would like to talk to homeowners regarding out-lots and their use.  The money gained from selling out-lots could help with road maintenance but it may not be in the best interest of the subdivision as a whole.
Item #8   Directors Discussion

ITEM #9:
Items from the Floor – None
ITEM #10:  
Adjournment 
Next meeting:  Thursday, March 19th @ 6:00 pm. – 2308 Timberview 
